
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 

Date: June 26, 2017 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Roy Narish, Wayne Miller, 

Pat McDougal, Cindy Love, and Cheryl Yerdon, alternate.  

Others Present: Michael Kastler, Brittany Washburn, and Mike Kline. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 PM by Chairman Norma Newman with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

 

A motion was made by Wayne Miller, and seconded by Roy Narish, to approve the April 24
th

 

minutes, all in favor. 

5 Ayes  Newman, Narish, Miller, McDougal, and Love. 

  0 No 

Mike Kline inquired about a time line for work on the water project. He also was curious about 

how the current flooding would affect the construction of the water lines. 

 

Norma Newman filled the Water Advisory Committee in on the most recent water update from 

Barton & Loguidice, and also the water report from the Water Superintendent was discussed. 

  

Chairman Newman also discussed that the water salesman at 99 Weaver Road is up and running. 

Brittany Washburn, Water Clerk, reported that the automatic water salesman has taken in over 

$250 since opening.   

 

Chairman Newman also informed the committee about a recent EDU change to a property on 

Oak Orchard Tract. This was to correct an omission from the 2014 - 2017 Tax Rolls.  

 

The Water Advisory Committee discussed farm EDU’s. Many opinions were given. The 

Committee decided to table this discussion.  

 

Wayne Miller had a few concerns over the wording on page 7 of the Map, Plan, and Report. He 

also expressed that it may be a good idea to add information about the water salesman to the 

Town’s website.   

  

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, July 31, 2017 at 6pm.   

 

On motion by Roy Narish, seconded by Cindy Love, and carried unanimously, the meeting was 

adjourned at 6:30 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 

 


